
Thank you also to Jim Garden, Bev Slooten, Stephen Don and Bruce Borrell, who gave some time to 
assist in the Heart Foundation collection at Bunnings this past Friday. 
Some of our members joined members from Timaru North and Temuka-Geraldine clubs recently, at 
the CPlay playground, for a guided tour and insight into the stories and history which inspired the 
many facets of the recently completed re-built Caroline Bay playground. Owen Jackson(OJ) gave a 
heartfelt thanks to those who had contributed, both individually and via club funding, and Roselyn 
Fauth guided us through giving commentary and history, along with some fun facts. 

I’m looking forward to our next “Theatre evening”, Tony Henderson is organizing those interested in 
attending “Inspector Drake and The Perfekt Crime”, at the Little Theatre, Tuesday 5th March. 
Tickets are $20 and if you wish to attend, please contact Tony. 

At our Club Board meeting held on 13th February, it was agreed that New Member applications 
received from Gilly Oppenheim and Robin Peterson would proceed. 

Have you registered for the Rotary D9999 conference in Christchurch on Saturday 20th April? 
It will be a good chance for a weekend away – join us!! Early bird registrations are open now. Check 
the weekly Friday newsletter from Valda Cordes for details on how to register. 

Our meeting this week will be a club forum, and we will discuss ideas shared with us by Jeanette 
Borrell in her address to us late last year. We encourage all members to attend. 

Looking forward to catching up with you all again on February 27th.

Lynette.


